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Homemaker Happenings 

County Annual  

Homemaker Meeting 
We had a wonderful meeting on September 14th! Donna 

Bryant led us in the pledge and Kathy Spaulding gave an 

inspiration about finding joy.   We enjoyed a delicious meal 

catered by Fat Lane Foods and dessert made by Baked 

Provisions.  While finishing dinner we had the opportunity to 

listen to some very talented members of The Kentucky Dulcimer Gatherin’ group.   

In the business part of the meeting we achieved some very 

important things, including updating the by-laws, swearing in a 

new President (Deborah Arnold) and our first Educational 

Programs Reporter (Denise Perkins).   

Cultural Arts winners were announced and we had 51 total entries this year with 30 

of those moving on the Area Annual Meeting on October 18th in Boone County!  Volunteer Awards, 

Reading Awards, Hazel Jo Arnold Award, & Tray Acknowledgement Award were also announced and 

presented.  

 

 

Craft Club met and made 
some fun fall decorations! 

Jan Dunavent– 396 hours and 211 books 

Donna Bryant– 283 hours and 43 books 

Denise Perkins– 246 hours  and 60 books 

Julie Donahue– 211 hours 

Joyce York– 165 hours 

Deborah Arnold– 72.5 hours 

Amy Williams– 17 hours 

Teri Mason- 12 hours 

Carol Ann Taylor- 11 hours 

Cassie Osborne- 6.5 hours 

Beverly Kincaid– Hazel Jo Arnold Award 

Sweet Owen Club won the Tray 

Acknowledge Award this year! 

Northern Kentucky  

Area Meeting 

October 18th 
Boone County  

Enrichment Center 

*call to register by 10.5.23* 



Homemaker Book List 

 

Membership Dues 

 

 

 

You don’t want to forget! 

Membership dues are due to the 

Extension Office no later than 

November 30th.  The cost for a 

one year membership is $10.00.  

$1.00 from each membership 

paid is donated to the Ovarian 

Cancer Research Program in 

Lexington.  Invite a friend to join 

with you as a Mailbox member 

or to join an active club!  



 

Educational Programs  
Each month in the newsletter there will be information provided for the educational chairs. 
The Educational Areas are:  

 -Cultural Arts and Heritage    -Environment, Housing, and Energy 

 -Family and Individual Development   -Food, Nutrition, and Health 

 -Leadership Development    -Management and Safety 

 -International      -4-H Youth Development  



 

If you are doing anything in any of these areas, please keep note of that and report 
to your club leader, so we can be sure to include your input on the end of the year 

reporting. Not sure of your club leader, call the office at (502) 484-5703 to ask!   

Why report?  This is extremely IMPORTANT so that you can be a voice for what all 
the Owen County Homemakers are doing in OWEN County.  If you don’t share it, 

those at the state level do not see how GREAT you are!  



 

Beginner Sewing Series was a SUCCESS!! 

If you are interested in learning more about Sewing and/or Quilting, consider joining  the new Homemaker 
Club, SEW & GO, on Monday,  October 9th starting at NOON at the Extension Office.  You can learn new 

sewing project and leave after OR you can stay to sew and socialize until 3pm! This club will meet monthly! 



DISTRACTED DRIVING AFFECTS ALL 
We live in a world with information readily available at our fingertips 24/7. While this is a great 

convenience, it can be dangerous if you are behind the wheel. 

 

According to the U.S. Department of Transportation, at any given second in the United States, 

an estimated 660,000 people are driving while using a cell phone or manipulating an electronic 

device. In 2012, over 3,000 people died and around 420,000 more were injured in automobile 

accidents involving a distracted driver. 

 

Distracted driving includes any action that takes your eyes off the road. While distracted 

driving includes everything from cell phone use to grooming, texting is considered the most 

dangerous act by far. When a person is texting, it requires visual, manual and cognitive attention.  

 

In Kentucky, it is against the law for drivers to text while behind the wheel. The state has also 

banned all cell phone use for novice drivers and bus drivers. 

 

Even if you’re not responding or composing a text, reading one 

can be just as dangerous. It takes the average person five seconds to 

read a text message. During that five seconds, if the person is driving 

55 miles per hour, they could drive the length of a football field 

without paying attention to the road and traffic around them. 

 

The best way to prevent distracted driving is not to do it and encourage your family members 

and friends to limit their cell phone usage while they are driving. If you are tempted, turn your cell 

phone off when you get in the driver’s seat or put it in a compartment in your vehicle that you can’t 

reach. 

 

If you are a parent of a beginning driver, remind them that if a cop finds them texting or talking 

while behind the wheel, it could delay them getting their license or cause their license to be 

suspended. 

 

Source: Nicole Peritore, UK program coordinator for Health Education through Extension 

Leadership and Distraction.gov 

P PUP 
https://drive.ky.gov/Drivers/Pages/Popup-Map.aspx DRIVER  
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